Arkansas Political Science Association Second Annual Meeting-February 21-22, 1975

Minutes of Business Meeting

President Robert McChesney of UCA called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. at the Sam Peck Hotel in Little Rock. Approximately 20 members were present. McChesney opened the meeting with a presidential address.

The first order of business was consideration of a proposed constitution for the Association drafted by the constitutional committee, chaired by Tae Nam of UAPB. After considering and voting on several minor changes, the constitution was adopted unanimously.

Bill Nolan of SSC and Charles Dunn of UAM presented the following slate of nominees from the Nominating Committee:

President - Peter Kidman, ASU
Vice-president - Joel Anderson, UALR
Secretary-treasurer - Walter Nunn, UALR
Executive Board - Raphael Lewis, PSC; Diane
Kincaid, UAF; Bill Nolan, SSC: Jeddy
LeVar, HSC

All nominees were elected unanimously.

In other business the Association voted unanimously to leave dues at \$5.00 for regular members and \$1.00 for students and to authorize the Executive Board to establish a committee to encourage participation by students at the Association's next annual meeting.

Cal Ledbetter of UALR reported on the status of a loyalty oath bill in the legislature, a bill requiring reporting of all funds over \$500 received by state employees from public funds and non-profit organizations, and a bill requiring all college teachers to teach at least 12 hours.

The Association expressed its appreciation to Evron Kirkpatrick and Walter Beach of the American Political Science Association staff for attending the Arkansas annual meeting.

McChesney adjourned the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Walter Nunn Secretary-treasurer